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Memorandum to the City of Markham Committee of Adjustment
March 2, 2023

File:   A/015/23
Address:  Markland Street, Markham 
Applicant:  Glenn Schnarr and Associates (Ethan Bohnert)
Hearing Date: Wednesday, March 8, 2023

The following comments are provided on behalf of the West Team:

The applicant is requesting relief from the following requirements of the Business Park (BP) zone 
under By-law 177-96, as amended:

a) Parking By-law 28-97, Table B: 
To permit a minimum of 36 parking spaces, whereas a minimum of 59 parking spaces are 
required;

as it relates to the proposed development of an industrial warehouse with an accessory 
office. 

BACKGROUND
Property Description
The 3,451 m2 (8,766 ft2) subject property is located on the west side of Markland Street, north of 
Major Mackenzie Drive East and east of Highway 404. The subject property is currently vacant. 

Proposal
The applicant is proposing to construct a 4,241 m2 (45,646 ft2) industrial warehouse building with 
accessory office on the subject property. Staff are currently reviewing an associated Site Plan 
Control application (File Number: SPC 22 257557).

Official Plan and Zoning 
Official Plan 2014 (partially approved on November 24/17, and updated on April 9/18) 
The subject property is designated “Business Park Employment” in the 2014 Official Plan. This 
designation is intended to provide for prestige, larger scale, industrial and office development in 
business park settings with high visibility and access to 400 series highways, arterial roads, and 
transit services. Uses provided for in the “Business Park Employment” designation include: office, 
manufacturing, warehousing, hotel, and trade and convention centre.  

Zoning By-Law 177-96
The subject property is zoned Business Park (BP) under By-law 177-96, as amended, which 
permits industrial warehousing. 

Parking Standards By-law 28-97 
The proposed development does not comply with the standards of Parking By-law 28-97 with 
respect to minimum parking space requirements. Further discussion relating to the proposed 
parking variance is provided in the comments section below.  

Zoning Preliminary Review (ZPR) Not Undertaken 
The Owner has confirmed that a Zoning Preliminary Review (ZPR) has not been conducted. 
However, the applicant has received comments from the Building Department through the 
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associated Site Plan Control application to confirm the variances required for the proposed 
development.  

COMMENTS
The Planning Act states that four tests must be met in order for a variance to be granted by the 
Committee of Adjustment:

a) The variance must be minor in nature;
b) The variance must be desirable, in the opinion of the Committee of Adjustment, for the 

appropriate development or use of land, building or structure;
c) The general intent and purpose of the Zoning By-law must be maintained;
d) The general intent and purpose of the Official Plan must be maintained.

Reduced Parking Spaces
The applicant has requested relief from Parking By-law 28-87 to permit a minimum of 36 parking 
spaces, whereas a minimum of 59 parking spaces is required. This is a reduction of 23 spaces. 

Transportation Staff have reviewed the Transportation Impact Study submitted in support of the 
proposal and have commented that they have no concerns with the proposed parking reduction.  

PUBLIC INPUT SUMMARY
No written submissions were received as of March 2, 2023. It is noted that additional information 
may be received after the writing of the report, and the Secretary-Treasurer will provide 
information on this at the meeting.  

CONCLUSION
Planning Staff have reviewed the application with respect to Section 45(1) of The Planning Act, 
R.S.O. 1990, c. P.13, as amended, and are of the opinion that the variance request meets the 
four tests of the Planning Act and have no objection. Staff recommend that the Committee 
consider public input in reaching a decision. 

The onus is ultimately on the applicant to demonstrate why they should be granted relief from the 
requirements of the zoning by-law, and how they satisfy the tests of the Planning Act required for 
the granting of minor variances.

Please refer to Appendix “A” for conditions to be attached to any approval of this application.

PREPARED BY:

___________________________________
Hailey Miller, Planner II, West District 

REVIEWED BY:

_______________________________________________
Rick Cefaratti, MCIP, RPP, Senior Planner II, West District
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APPENDIX “A”
CONDITIONS TO BE ATTACHED TO ANY APPROVAL OF FILE A/015/23

1. The variances apply only to the proposed development as long as it remains.

CONDITIONS PREPARED BY:

___________________________________
Hailey Miller, Planner II, West District 
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